                 Lawrence Township Trustees                                          Regular

            Thursday October 8, 2015
The Trustees of Lawrence Township met in regular session at 7:00PM. in the Charles E. Lundenberger Memorial Meeting Room. The meeting was called to order by Chairman Ritterbeck. All Trustees were present. The minutes of the last meeting were approved. The following bills were presented for approval. 

The above bills were approved by the Board and checks were written. Trustee Ackerman said if the police levy failed there would only be one Sheriff Deputy in the township. Fiscal Officer McClellan informed trustees the township received $3,232.26 from the Ohio Attorney General from the rock salt settlement. Zoning inspector Weekley said after the investigating a complaint of dirt bikes ridden on private property in the township, there is no zoning violation.  Trustees will discuss dissolving of the CIC with Attorney Traver because of the cost on auditing requirements by the state. There was a general discussion about the upcoming newsletter.  The Board then discussed Township affairs in general and a motion to adjourn was made and so ordered by the Chairman.  

ATTEST:                                                      APPROVED:

______________________, Fiscal Officer  ___________________, Chairman

John P. McClellan.                                       Matthew S. Ritterbeck 
______________________, Trustee            ___________________, Trustee               

Mike Haueter                                                Don Ackerman   
